
May 25, 2016 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14th ALD. DIST. - FILE #160086 

 INSTALL STOP SIGNS ON WEST OHIO AVENUE 

 AT SOUTH 9TH STREET 

 

 REMOVE YIELD SIGNS ON WEST OHIO AVENUE 

 AT SOUTH 9TH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from a local resident to install the above-captioned 

traffic control. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that sight obstructions exist on 

all the corners of the intersection in the form of bushes and a pine tree that would reduce the safe 

approach speed and thereby warrant the above-captioned control. We therefore, in the interest of 

public safety, recommend the installation of the stop control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



May 25, 2016 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 13th ALD. DIST. - FILE #160086 

 INSTALL NO TRUCKING 3 TONS OR OVER ON 

 WEST UNCAS AVENUE AT SOUTH HOWELL AVENUE 

 WESTBOUND 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local resident to install the above-captioned traffic 

control restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that since this street is strictly 

residential and trucks are using it as a short cut, we recommend that heavy trucks be prohibited. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 



May 25, 2016 

  

  

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

  

SUBJECT: 13th ALD. DIST. - FILE #160086 

 INSTALL NO RIGHT TURN FROM THE 

 GRIFFIN’S HUB DEALERSHIP ON 

 WEST PARNELL AVENUE EAST OF 

 SOUTH 27TH STREET 

  

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

  

This is in response to your request to limit intrusion by motorists leaving the driveway from the 

Griffin’s Hub Dealership on West Parnell Avenue east of South 27th Street into the neighborhood 

directly east of the dealership. 

  

The necessary legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control. 

  

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

  

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 



May 25, 2016 

  

  

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

  

SUBJECT: 8th ALD. DIST. - FILE #160086 

 INSTALL STOP SIGN ON WEST LEGION STREET 

 AT SOUTH 24TH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

  

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to install the above-captioned traffic 

control. 

  

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that sight obstructions exist on 

the northwest and southwest corners of the "T" intersection in the form of hedge and a fence that 

would reduce the safe approach speed and thereby warrant the above-captioned control. We 

therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the stop control. 

  

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

  

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

  

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 


